

Mount St. Mary's School

75, Parade Road, Delhi Cantt., New Delhi-110010 Phones: 011-25692002, 25696546

> Email: msmschool1963@gmail.com Web: www.msmschool.in

S110/18/03/2024

06th March, 2024

Dear Marians and Parents,

As we come to the end of another academic year, I would like to take this opportunity to reflect on the incredible achievements and successes we have had as a school community. It has been a truly remarkable year, filled with numerous accomplishments and new initiatives that have further enhanced our educational experience.

First and foremost, I want to express my heartfelt gratitude for the overwhelming success of our Diamond Jubilee Celebrations. This milestone event brought together students (past & present), parents, and staff to commemorate our school's rich history and legacy. The enthusiasm and support shown by everyone involved truly exemplified the strong bond we have as a school community.

In addition to the Diamond Jubilee Celebrations, our school has undertaken numerous successful ventures throughout the year. We introduced daily activity clubs, providing our students with the opportunity to explore their interests and foster their talents outside the classroom. These clubs have been met with great enthusiasm and have played a vital role in the holistic development of our students.

Furthermore, we have actively participated in manifold intra and inter school competitions, allowing our students to showcase their skills and abilities in various fields. These competitions have not only provided our students with invaluable experiences but also allowed them to interact and learn from their peers in other schools, fostering a spirit of healthy competition and camaraderie.

This year has also witnessed the introduction of the National Cadet Corps (NCC) in our school. The establishment of the NCC is aimed at instilling discipline, service-before-self outlook, leadership qualities, and a sense of patriotism among our students. It has proven to be an excellent platform for character building and nurturing the future leaders of our nation.

To keep up with the changing times and embrace technology, we have implemented new interactive boards in our classrooms. These boards have revolutionized the way our students learn and engage with their lessons, providing an immersive and interactive learning experience. We are proud to have adapted to the digital age and are confident that these technological advancements will greatly benefit our students.

Another significant development this year was the introduction of Nursery classes in our school. We believe in providing a strong foundation for our students from an early age, and the inclusion of Nursery classes has enabled us to cater to the needs of our youngest learners while ensuring a smooth transition to primary education.

In our constant pursuit of academic excellence, we have also introduced various incentives to foster and recognize outstanding achievements. These incentives have motivated our students to strive for excellence and have been instrumental in nurturing a culture of academic success within our school.



Mount St. Mary's School

75, Parade Road, Delhi Cantt., New Delhi-110010 Phones: 011-25692002, 25696546 Email: msmschool1963@gmail.com

Web: www.msmschool.in

Additionally, I am pleased to inform you that we have set up a new Diamond Jubilee Park for our young learners. This park serves as a recreational area for our students to unwind and rejuvenate, promoting their physical and mental well-being. Moreover, we have established an open gym to create awareness about the importance of leading a healthy and active lifestyle among our students and the wider community.

All of these initiatives and accomplishments have contributed to the positive synergy we have created as a school community. The unwavering support and collaboration of our students, parents, and staff have been crucial to our success, and I extend my heartfelt appreciation to each and every one of you.

As we look ahead to the next academic year, I am filled with excitement and optimism. We have a promising year ahead, filled with countless opportunities to grow, learn, and achieve greater heights. Together, I am confident that we will continue to inspire excellence, nurture talent, and shape the future leaders of our society.

Thank you for your unwavering support and dedication throughout this academic year. I wish you all a restful and rejuvenating break before we launch into the new academic session slated to begin on 1st of April 2024. I look forward to welcoming you back in the new academic year. Together let us march ahead.

In love and confidence,

Bro. Tomy Varghese

Principal

Principal Mount St. Mary's School 75, Parade Road, Delhi Cantt., New Delhi-110010